Mr. Jay Peters, Executive Director – Plumbing & Mechanical Activities International Code Council 500 New Jersey Avenue, NW, 6th Floor Washington, D.C. 20001-2070

Re: Model Codes for Regulating Construction and Operation of Swimming Pools and Spas

Dear Mr. Peters,

The National Environmental Health Association (NEHA) is the national organization representing environmental health professionals. NEHA supports efforts that prevent disease and promote healthy environments by training and credentialing environmental health professionals, by advocating for national policies that protect the public from environmental health threats, and by supporting collaborative efforts with professionals from other disciplines in ways that enhance the effectiveness of environmental health professionals.

We understand that the International Code Council (ICC) is in the process of writing an all encompassing Comprehensive Swimming Pool Code. The ICC should be aware that over 150 stakeholders from all segments of environmental public health, including NEHA, the aquatics industry, and the public have been working with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) for about three years to create a science-based, up-to-date comprehensive Model Aquatic Health Code (MAHC). The MAHC will probably be adopted by most public health agencies nationwide to regulate their permitted aquatic facilities. More information about the MAHC is available on the web at <a href="http://www.cdc.gov/healthywater/swimming/pools/mahc">http://www.cdc.gov/healthywater/swimming/pools/mahc</a>.

NEHA is very concerned that these two initiatives will result in the development of overlapping and conflicting model codes regulating the construction and operation of these facilities. Environmental health officials have historically worked closely with building officials in the plan review and construction inspection phases of the development or renovation of aquatic facilities including swimming pools, spas, water parks and interactive water features. It is very important to the health and safety of the public that these officials continue this complementary relationship and work closely together in reviewing plans for and approving the construction of these facilities. NEHA is hopeful that the ICC would assure this continued collaboration and coordination with their efforts concerning swimming pool and spa construction and renovation.

Environmental health officials have had full responsibility for design and operational assessments of aquatic facilities that affect environmental health in most local jurisdictions. The design elements include recirculation, filtration, disinfection, and related facilities, as well as swimmer safety issues. The operational assessments include evaluation of the water chemistry to assure adequate disinfection and appropriate levels of pH, total dissolved solids, total alkalinity and calcium hardness, confirmation that the pool operator and lifeguards are appropriately trained and credentialed, evaluation of the water circulation system for turnover rate, the evenness of water distribution, and filter maintenance, evaluation of the facility staff's preparedness to respond to injuries, fecal accidents, and near drownings, and evaluation of the sanitation and safety of the aquatic facility.

The environmental health professionals that perform these design and operational assessments of aquatic facilities and who investigate outbreaks of illness linked to aquatic facilities are specifically trained to perform these tasks. In many states, they are required to hold the Registered Environmental Health Specialist (REHS) or Registered Sanitarian (RS) credential. NEHA would strongly oppose any proposed code that would turn over responsibility for operational assessments of aquatic facilities to individuals who are not specifically trained to assess environmental health risks at aquatic facilities and who are not credentialed as environmental health professionals.

It is important to assure that any model code not undermine the oversight authority of environmental health officials for water quality, disease prevention, and injury prevention or the oversight authority of building officials for plumbing, electrical and mechanical systems or components, for the structural integrity of aquatic facilities, and for building safety. Further, it is important that confusion not be created among the owners and operators of aquatic facilities by the creation of two competing and possibly conflicting national model aquatic facility codes. In these tight budget times for most state and local programs, the efficiency of heading off this potential code conflict at the inception of your process rather than dealing with it jurisdiction by jurisdiction across the nation after the fact should make sense.

NEHA applauds your efforts to help assure health and safety through the construction and renovation of aquatic facilities. We, however, are very concerned that the proposed Comprehensive Swimming Pool Code will create overlapping or conflicting requirements will impede the work of both environmental health officials and building officials. NEHA would be willing to set up a meeting between ICC representatives and representatives of the MAHC Steering Committee to assure coordination instead of non-productive overlap of these efforts. Would the International Code Council be willing to participate in such a meeting?

We believe it is in everyone's best interest to work towards a collaborative solution which will be strongly supported by the public, aquatic facility owners, the pool and spa industry, elected officials and regulatory officials from building code agencies and environmental public health agencies. We invite you to join us in working towards that goal.

NEHA's Board of Directors, at its June meeting, asked me to officially communicate our strong concerns on these issues to you and the ICC Board. They designated one of our past-presidents, Jim Dingman, as our point person on this issue. Jim's contact e-mail address is: <a href="mailto:James.D.Dingman@us.ul.com">James.D.Dingman@us.ul.com</a>. I hope that you will respond positively to NEHA's invitation to meet with us and representatives of the MAHC Steering Committee.

Sincerely,

Keith Krinn, R.S. NEHA President

cc: ICC Board of Directors
Jim Dingman, NEHA Past-President

(See following CC: list suggestion)

Mr. Ronald Lynn
President, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Director and Building Official
Clark County Department of Development Services
4701 W. Russell Road
Las Vegas NV 89118
rll@co.clark.nv.us

Mr. James L. Brothers
Vice President, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Building Director
City of Decatur
P O Box 488
Decatur AL 35602
jlbrothers@decatur-al.gov

Mr. William D. Dupler
Secretary / Treasurer, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Building Inspection Director
County of Chesterfield
P.O. Box 40
Chesterfield VA 23832
duplerb@chesterfield.gov

Mr. Adolf A. Zubia Immediate Past President International Code Council 3545 Cave Creek Manor Las Cruces NM 88011-4015 azubia@iccsafe.org

Mr. Gregori S. Anderson, C.B.O.
Member, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Director of Building Safety and Regulatory Services
Chatham County
Department of Building Safety & Regulatory
Services
P.O. Box 8161

Savannah GA 31412-8161 gsanderson@chathamcounty.org

Mr. John Darnall, C.B.O.
Member, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Assistant Director of Development Services
City of Tumwater
555 Israel Road SW
Tumwater WA 98501
jdarnall@ci.tumwater.wa.us

Ms. Cindy Davis
Member, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Building Official/Zoning Officer
Butler Township
290 South Duffy Road
Butler PA 16001
cdavis@butlertwp.org

Mr. Ron Hoover, C.B.O.
Member, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Building Inspection Director
City of Marion
1100 8th Avenue
Marion IA 52302
rhoover@cityhall.ci.marion.ia.us

Mr. Stephen D. Jones, C.B.O. Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Construction Code Official Borough of Florham Park Township of Millburn/Short Hills 375 Millburn Avenue Millburn NJ 07041 buildingdept@millburntwp.org

Ms. Barbara L. Koffron, C.B.O. Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Fire Marshal (retired) City of Phoenix 307 W Siesta Way Phoenix, AZ 85041-8525

## bkoffron@iccsafe.org

Mr. John T. LaTorra Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Building & Inspection Manager City of Redwood City P O Box 391 Redwood City CA 94064 jlatorra@redwoodcity.org

Mr. Doug Murdock, C.B.O. Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Building Official City of Gainesville P.O. Box 490 Station 9 Gainesville FL 32602 murdockdr@ci.gainesville.fl.us

Mr. Patrick Parsley, C.B.O. Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Building Official City of Fairmont PO Box 751 Fairmont MN 56031 pparsley@fairmont.org

Mr. Ronald E. Piester, AIA
Member, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Director, Division of Code Enforcement
and Administration
New York State Department of State
One Commerce Plaza
99 Washington Avenue, Suite 1160
Albany NY 12231
rpiester@dos.state.ny.us

Ms. Tina Rakes Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Director of Codes & Zoning 803 Eighth St. Baldwin City KA 66006

## trakes@baldwincity.org

Mr. Ravi Shah Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Director of Urban Development City of Carrollton P.O. Box 110535-0535 Carrollton TX 75011-0535 ravi.shah@cityofcarrollton.com

Mr. Guy Tomberlin
Member, Board of Directors
International Code Council
Code Specialist
County of Fairfax
12055 Government Center Parkway, Suite 630
Fairfax VA 22305-5504
guy.tomberlin@fairfaxcounty.gov

Mr. Jeff Whitney, C.B.O. Member, Board of Directors International Code Council Building Official Grand County 125 East Center Street Moab UT 84532 jwhitney@grand.state.ut.us